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Scholarship and Benevolence Committee Prepares for 
25th Annual Tournament at Oak Hill Country Club By Bob Healey
This year’s tournament will be held July 17 at Oak Hill Country 
Club. The event marks a milestone as the GCSA of New England 
celebrates the 25th Annual S&B golf tournament. A tribute to 
Dick Gurski, this year’s honoree, will be an important part of  
the event.

It’s amazing when you think about the long journey since our ini-
tial golf tournament at the Wachusett CC on August 24, 1993.

As the late astrophysicist and author Carl Sagan famously noted, 
“You have to know the past to understand the future.” How did we 
get to where we are today and what does the future bring?

Our timeline begins in 1992, when the Board of Directors asked 
then Trustee, Jack Hassett to begin the formation of a Benevolence 
and Scholarship Fund. Jack formed a committee and during those 
first meetings the committee dreamed of getting the fund to 

$100,000.00 as a base line, similar to the Troll–Dickinson Fund, 
to support Benevolent and Scholarship aid to members and their 
families. One of the first actions of the committee was to change 
the name to the Scholarship and Benevolence Fund, hoping that 
the scholarship side would see more activity than benevolent aid. 
Second, the guidelines insured that all GCSANE members are eli-
gible, who have been a member for three or more consecutive years 
and are current and active GCSANE members.

That committee established the criteria, application forms and 
guidelines during late 1992 and early 1993. Those same basic prin-
ciples, other than some tweaks for today’s technology, guides the 
committee now 25 years later.

Over the past 24 years, our Association is privileged to have 18 
different clubs host this annual event. The Association graciously 
extends our sincere thanks to these clubs and host superintendents:

8/24/1993  Wachusett CC	 Don Marrone, Jr.

8/16/1994  Wachusett CC	 Don Marrone, Jr.

5/22/1995  Poquoy Brook GC	 Charlie Dickow

5/21/1996  Green Harbor CC	 Manny Francis, Jr.

5/05/1997  Cohasset GC	 Jim Carroll

5/18/1998  Wellesley CC	 Dave Barber, CGCS

5/19/1999  Wachusett CC	� Don Marrone, Jr. / 
Matt Marrone

6/19/2000  Franklin Park GC	 Kevin Osgood / Dave Laffey

5/08/2001  Marlborough CC	 Ken Crimmings, Jr. CGCS

5/06/2002  Belmont CC	 Arthur Silva, CGCS

5/12/2003  Wachusett CC	� Don Marrone, Jr. / 
Matt Marrone

5/17/2004  Pine Brook GC	 Mike Iacono, CGCS

6/16/2005  The Country Club	 Bill Spence

5/08/2006  Wachusett CC	� Don Marrone, Jr. / 
Matt Marrone

5/29/2007  TPC Norton	 Tom Brodeur

6/16/2008  Tedesco CC 	 Peter Hasak

10/15/2009  Hatherly CC 	 Rich Caughey

6/28/2010  Belmont CC	 Arthur Silva, CGCS

5/23/2011  Cohasset GC	 Glen Misiaszek, CGCS

8/06/2012 � Dedham Country  
& Polo Club 	 Mike Stachowicz

9/23/2013  Essex County Club	 Eric Richardson

6/30/2014  Walpole CC	 Mark Gagne

9/14/2015  Vesper CC	 Steve Hicks

6/27/2016  Cyprian Keyes GC	� Jason Paradise 

Dick Zepp, CGCS

Continued on page 8
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Thoughts From Your Executive Director by Don Hearn

With the golf season at our door, I want to remind you that one of the benefits of your membership is the ability to obtain a  
GHIN card from the Association. There is no additional charge for this. If you need a GHIN card please let me know and I will  
add you to the system.

This is a reminder that Superintendent, Assistant and Associate 
Members’ dues should be paid by now. Virtually all invoices were 
sent by email during January. For the few who have not provided 
their email address a paper invoice was sent by mail. Some Affiliate 
Members have received invoices. Others haven’t because they 
are included in their company’s Partner Participation Program 
(PPP) sponsorship or are still pondering if they will be joining 
this program. The same is true for some Friend of the Association 
Members. The PPP enrollment period ended at the end of this 
month. Companies that did not enroll in the program by March 
31 will receive invoices for their 2016 dues and Affiliate Members 
employed by these companies will also receive invoices. Please 
contact me if you have any questions about your payment status or 
participation in the 2017 PPP.

March was a busy month for all with course preparations for open-
ing day and arranging the many details needing to be nailed down 
before the season begins. March is also the month that GCSAA 
hosts the Chapter Leaders/Executives Symposium at the headquar-
ters in Lawrence, Kansas.

This year I attended the symposium with Don D’Errico, the 
Association’s Secretary/Treasurer. We arrived on Monday, March 
13, which is mostly a travel day for us. Tuesday was a work and 
education day. Wednesday was the same with all leaving by late 
afternoon for travel to home.

This year’s meeting, like others, was one filled with information 
about GCSAA, its mission, how it represents our best interests 
from a professional and association standpoint and how we can 
perform our responsibilities in a way that makes for a more profi-
cient organization.

Just as we learn from each other as superintendents, Don and I 
learned from others, particularly during the roundtable discus-
sions where a lot of ideas were shared, successes noted and not so 
successful ideas were reviewed. Overall, this was a good learning 
experience for us.

All the GCSAA Field Staff representatives were in attendance 
and the Northeast Region’s Kevin Doyle served as our guide  
and host during our stay in Lawrence. Kevin made sure those  
from his region were well taken care of and served as an ambassa-
dor of good will.

I’m constantly impressed by the talent, much of it unrecognized, 
that superintendents have. The sculpture of Old Tom Morris,  
flanked by Kevin and Don in the photo, was created by a golf 

course superintendent! Bradley J. Pearson from Nebraska created 
the beautiful sculpture at our national headquarters. The sculp-
ture’s significance is captured on the plaque at the base of the “Old 
Tom” figure.

This is the time of year when I remind our members and readers 
to think of others who might not be enjoying good fortune and are 
dealing with poor health or issues that make life difficult. Please 
read the following about the Wee One Foundation and what it 
does for those needing support. I met Wayne Otto many years ago 
at one of the GCSAA golf tournaments and I, like many others, 
became a friend of this wonderful, happy person. Please help others 
by contributing to this foundation.

The Wee One Foundation… 
In 1985, four friends traveled to Scotland on a golf trip. The cad-
dies were making wagers as these golfers stood on the tee. One caddie 
declared, “My money’s on the wee one!” The “wee one”, Wayne Otto, 
CGCS, our dear friend and colleague, passed away October 21, 2004 
losing his battle to cancer. Wayne dedicated his life to the betterment 
of the golf maintenance profession he loved and the individuals who 
shared his passion.

Our Mission 
The Wee One Foundation was developed as a tribute to Wayne to assist 
golf course management professionals (or their dependents) who incur 
overwhelming expenses due to medical hardship without comprehensive 
insurance or adequate financial resources.  Through the Foundation’s 
work, Wayne’s legacy will never be forgotten.

More In Need 
Since its inception in 2004, membership within the Wee One 
Foundation has grown to over 350 in 27 states. More importantly, 
the Wee One Foundation has gifted over $1,000,000 to families in 
Arizona, California, Colorado, Connecticut, Florida, Georgia, Iowa, 

 Kevin Doyle, left and Don D’Errico
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Illinois, Kansas, Kentucky, Massachusetts, Michigan, Minnesota, 
Missouri, Montana, North Carolina, New York, Ohio, Oklahoma, 
Pennsylvania, Texas, Virginia and Wisconsin– As the Wee One grows 
more people are helped and more funds are needed to distribute. Please 
consider contributing today.

Join the Wee One 
Become an Annual Contributor (Member)

The 11th edition of the Bear Cup was played April 10 at the 
Country Club of Halifax in Halifax, MA.

The course was in great condition thanks to the work of superin-
tendent Ed Gianni, assistant Dave Devin and the talented staff. 
There was a good turnout where the players enjoyed the course, the 
camaraderie and the mid 70’s temperature.

The Cape members arrived with the Bear Cup, which they had 
been in possession of the past year. The New England team hoped 
to leave with the Cup. This didn’t happen. The Cape has posses-
sion of the Cup for another year, winning by a score of 9 ½ points 
to 6 ½ for New England.

Though it would have been nice to hold the Bear Cup for the up-
coming year, the Cape members played better than us. Maybe next 
year will be our time to win.

The Bear Cup came about by the joint effort of the GCSA of Cape 
Cod and the GCSA of New England honoring Gary Luccini,  
a longtime member of both Associations who passed away unex-

pectedly. The event is a way to honor Gary’s memory and create 
camaraderie among members of both Associations at a joint meet-
ing in the early part of the season. The winning Association retains 
possession of the Bear Cup for one year.

Gary’s sons, Mike and Brian, followed Gary’s footsteps and both 
are superintendents. Mike succeeded his father as superintendent at 
Franklin Country Club. Brian works as a client representative for 
the Tom Irwin Company where he advises those in the commercial 
and sports turf industry.

Brian Smoot, left, President of the GCSA of Cape Cod and  
Dave Johnson, President of the GCSA of New England  
holding the Bear Cup.

1 2  3 4 5 6 7 8 9    

With the John Deere 9009A TerrainCut™ Rough Mower, you can mow more 
rough in less time without sacri� cing cut quality. The 9009A features � ve, 
27-inch decks for a nine-foot cutting width. Each deck has a unique, deep 
shell design with an innovative rear discharge chute. Height-of-cut can be 
set instantly using no tools. And the 9009A comes with the TechControl 
Display, letting you make precise settings of mow, transport and turn speed, 
as well as weight transfer, LoadMatch™ and cruise control.

The time has come for a wide area rough mower to do more. So don’t just 
mow wide. Mow wide better. With the 9009A TerrainCut Rough Mower.

MEET THE ROUGH MOWER THAT’S BETTER 
BY A WIDE MARGIN.   

Trusted by the Best JohnDeere.com/Golf

www.LaCorteEquipment.com 
LaCorte Equipment / John Deere 
522 Edwards Ave / Calverton NY 

800-560-3373 

 
B0S010RCU2C68547-00034736 

http://www.weeone.org/page-1623242
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A Trip to the Masters By Greg Cormier, CGCS

I have always wanted to attend the Master’s Tournament to see 
Augusta National in person. Like everyone else in New England, 

I was always busy preparing the golf course for opening and 
couldn’t think of leaving the state at that time. With a job change 
this year going from Nashawtuc Country Club to Tom Irwin Inc, 
I decided to make a quick trip down and see what it was all about. 
The first thing I did was confirm with GCSAA that our mem-
bership cards actually get us in for free. All Class A and CGCS 
members can use their card to redeem a ticket at no cost. When I 
researched purchasing a ticket online I found prices from $500  
to $4,000 so I would say this is a very nice benefit of being a 
GCSAA member.

I went down for the Sunday round with my good friend and col-
league Harris Schnare. When we arrived at the property there was 
no charge for parking, and it was all very close to the course and 
organized. No cell phones or cameras were allowed in. The walk in 
was on a freshly paved road and all turf along the road looked like 
it had all been recently sodded (without any seems visible). There 
was a heavy security presence including dogs sniffing everyone 
on the way in. Most impressive was that everyone was extremely 
friendly. This included all security and police. We showed our gold 
membership cards and we were directed to a designated area to get 
our tickets, which went very quickly.

Next we came to the Pro Shop which was the largest one I have 
ever seen at a tournament. It was a building as opposed to a tent 
like at most tour events. Once again, everyone working the event 
was very nice and it was so well organized that lines moved along 
quickly. The concession stand was the same with fast moving lines, 
friendly people and unbelievable prices. You could get a sandwich, 
drink and a snack for under $5. Try and find that at any other 
sporting event! There were Pro Shops, concession buildings and 
bathrooms all in permanent structures located around the property. 
The bathrooms were immaculate with each one having its own 
cleaning crew working all day long. There was never a wait for 
anything despite the massive crowds in attendance.

The golf course was amazing. What I never really thought of until 
arriving, is that all the tees, fairways and rough are over seeded 
with ryegrass. This is why the place always looks so uniform and 
has that shine. We could never achieve this look in the northeast 
unless we re-grassed our entire golf course. This was the first time I 
had ever seen pigments and green sand used in fairway crosswalks, 
and other gallery areas. The high traffic areas were all heavily top 
dressed with course sand and were hard as a rock. With the thatch 
mat from the dormant Bermuda grass and years of top dressing all 
of the gallery areas were firm and undisturbed by traffic. This is a 
big difference between what we see up north with greasy, muddy 
areas requiring wood chips and then sod after an event. (cont)
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A Trip to the Masters continued

You could have driven a forklift around without making a mark 
in these areas. The drainage grates, valve boxes and other utilities 
were all edged perfectly and painted green to mask their appear-
ance. All TV towers and scoreboards were permanent structures 
which kept the clean look going. There were people walking the 
property all day picking up even the smallest piece of paper or 
gum wrapper left on the ground. If you can picture the cleanli-
ness and hospitality of Disney World at a golf tournament, that 
would be my  best description.

There were very few grandstands around the course. Most people 
bought a little green fold up canvass chair from the Pro Shop and 
would set it up somewhere on the course and leave it for the day. 
The chairs have a slot for a business card or name tag so that you 
can find it among the sea of green chairs. The crowds were pretty 
quiet relative to other tournaments and you just didn’t see people 

having too much to drink or getting too crazy. I didn’t hear 
anyone yell “get in the hole” when a player hit a tee shot. There 
was no autograph signing and very little media presence, or at 
least they were well hidden. One of the coolest things, was there 
was no advertisements or logos of any kind except for the Masters 
logo. Even the food and drinks just had the Masters logo. You 
would have to ask what kind of beer was being served or else you 
wouldn’t know.

For anyone who could possibly get away for a few days in the 
spring, I would highly recommend attending at least once. You 
can tell all your non-superintendent friends and club members 
entering the lottery to get the chance to buy a $1,000 ticket; that 
if they get one you will split the cost of a hotel with them and 
walk in for free.

Some Good Advice By Don Hearn

The following are some thoughts that might reinforce what you already know and do.  
Some of these could possibly open your eyes to a different approach to the way you’re doing things now.

1.	 Say thank you, and please. The store clerk will remember that. 
And don’t forget to say thank you when a person holds open a door 
for you.

2.	 Don’t burn bridges when you quit your job. Leave like you 
want to return. Well, maybe not like you want to return, but at 
least leave with civility.

3.	 When someone offers you their food, don’t take 3/4 of it. 
Leave the major chunk for them.

4.	 If you are the aisle or window seat, leave the armrest for 
the person in the middle. Don’t fight and nudge them.

5.	 When you visit someone’s house, clean up your mess. Don’t 
leave the bed untidy, and your plates just lying on the table, offer 
to help the host clean up. Also, change the bed sheets before you 
leave.

6.	 Wish your coworkers good morning. Don’t be aloof. 
Everyone I know appreciates a “good morning.”

7.	 If another person is buying your meal, don’t order the 
most expensive item on the menu. Seriously, would you like 
that?

8.	 Be careful with your alcohol intake. Stupid things can, and 
do, happen when alcohol is in control of your brain.

9.	 Spend time with your staff in the lunch room. This is a 
great way to let them know more about you and let you know 
more about them.

10.	 Don’t tailgate. Just don’t. If someone driving slow upsets you, 
just pass them. I know it’s tempting to be on their bumper but it’s 
a childish thing to do and it’s unsafe!

11.	 When somebody is talking, allow them to finish. Don’t 
butt into their sentence. Hold your thought. And guess what – if 
you forget your thought, no one will care anyway! It’s not that 
important.

12.	 Finish everything on your plate. If you’re having dinner at a 
board meeting. When you are invited for dinner with friends. In 
other words, everywhere. The trick is to take small quantities.
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While the Boston area was dealing with Winter Storm Stella, I had 
the good fortune of missing the snow entirely by heading out to 
GCSAA Headquarters in Lawrence, Kansas for the annual Chapter 
Leader/Executive Symposium March 13-15. I had been looking 
forward to this trip for quite some time, admittedly not knowing 
much about what to expect. I knew I would be accompanied by our 
own Executive Director along with another 60 individuals from 
affiliated chapters around the country, many of whom turned out 
to also be first timers to Lawrence. It did not take me long to figure 
out that Kansas had much more to offer than flying farm houses, 
and yellow brick roads, but the main event awaited at GCSAA 
Headquarters where I would spend the next couple of days.

As a member of GCSAA for 20 years, as many of us, I knew the as-
sociation existed and was “somewhere in Kansas”. I paid dues every 
year, got a cool magazine, occasionally made it to the GIS, and 
took a broad range of accredited seminars over the years.  
The real education of what GCSAA is began as soon as I entered 
the building. I was greeted by the many people, of whom I’ve seen 
their names in print, or have heard of over the years, and engaged 
in good conversation with all of them. Of course being alongside 
Don Hearn, a Past President and well known figure in Lawrence, 
and our Northeast Field Rep Kevin Doyle, I was provided friendly 
greetings and introductions from many other Executive Directors 
and Superintendents from around the country, as well as employees 
of GCSAA. Over the course of the next two days we heard from 
many of the folks that run the association, got a tour of the  
building, and had a meet-and-greet of sorts with many of the  
other staff members at Headquarters, who all work together as a 
unit to provide the professional services and support that we as 
members are so used to having. I would like to offer some of the 
highlights and takeaways that I got, and how I feel that they relate 
to us at GCSANE…

•	 GCSAA is very connected to all of the 98 affiliated chapters 
in the US. I felt that they knew a lot about GCSANE and our 
efforts,significantly much more than I expected. For example, 
I was asked to share some of the positive experiences we have 
had with winter meeting attendance at different venues such 
as Fenway, Gillette and Warrior Ice Arena as well as how our 
Partnership Promotion Program (PPP) is being received by 
Friend and Affiliate Members. Other associations have recently 
adopted, or began researching, ways to build excitement into 
their own.

•	 Each of the GCSAA employees, and there are many, are focused 
and dedicated individuals with our best interest in mind…
period. If there is a stone unturned as it relates to our profes-
sion and our success, they will find it first if it hasn’t been found 
yet. Field Representatives, Administrative Staff, Statisticians, 
Scientists, Government Liaisons, Lawyers, Social Media/
Website Professionals, Analysts, Event Coordinators, etc…. 
Everyone works together in a way that any successful entity 
would and should. And what is the added bonus? They know it 
and want to share how!

•	 Rhett Evans, CEO and JD Dockstader, COO each provided 
information regarding the state of golf, our industry, leadership 
practices, and other success stories from GCSAA. In short, GIS 
attendance, membership, and overall participation in golf has 
risen over the past 15 months. Unfortunately, Student enroll-
ment in turf programs remains extremely low, as much as 
70% less than its peak a decade ago! Obviously this has been a 
concern, but to this extent? You can bet this issue is top priority 
and is discussed intently. “Stay tuned” is NOT part of a leader’s 
vocabulary and as such, is not the action to take here. “Making 
a Difference” was the title of Rhett’s presentation and in some 
small way each of us can reach out to even one prospective 
student and do just that.

•	 Best Management Practices (BMP’s) continue to be at the 
forefront of topics. Several states have completed their respective 
plans for adaptive management and GCSANE is in the process 
of development.

•	 Roundtable discussions also took place in an effort to compare 
problems and come up with solutions to many of the same issues 
that other chapters have or will have faced. Meeting attendance, 
golf event attendance, student enrollment, educational opportu-
nities and chapter proliferation were compared. GCSANE has 
certainly stepped forward in successes regarding most of these 
topics.

•	 Other key figures at GCSAA also presented topics both large 
and small including…how to take advantage of the services we 
are provided, new website walk-thru, upcoming mobile app, 
GIS San Antonio 2018, Grassroots PAC/Government Relations 
projects, Water Quality and Environmental concerns, individual 
success stories presented by other members and a Leadership 
presentation by motivational speaker Paul Long.

Personally, I couldn’t have gotten more out of the trip to Lawrence 
and the educational opportunity presented. Again, there are many 
very dedicated and passionate individuals working for GCSAA and 
working for us. Take a look at their new website and upcoming 
mobile app. I assure you that under every tab and category there is 
indeed someone there to support and deliver anything a member 
may need. Just as our own affiliated chapters practice, GCSAA 
learns from us and we learn from them. Together, we all move our 
important piece of the golf puzzle forward. “Up and to the right” as 
the statisticians say.

Don D’Errico-GCSANE 
Secretary/Treasurer 
GCSAA Liaison

GCSAA–Working For Us By Don D’Errico
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Scholarship &Benevolence continued from cover

The tournaments in 1993, 1994 and 1995 at Wachusett and 
Poquoy Brook, along with some seed money from the Board of 
Directors, established our initial funding level to where in 1995 we 
began issuing scholarship awards. The Association named the top 
award in honor of the recently passed, long-time treasurer of the 
Association and Superintendent at Wellesley CC, Tom Schofield.

Then in 2012, the Association named the second highest award in 
honor of Dave Comee, the long-time chair of the Scholarship and 
Benevolence Committee, after his sudden passing in 2011.

In the preceding twenty-four years, we have memorialized 22 indi-
viduals during our annual tournament. These honorees are part of 
the GCSA of New England’s legacy:

Don Marrone–Joel McKeon–Red Schultz–Manny Francis–
Arthur Washburn - Tom Schofield–Pierre Coste–Garry Luccini–
Jack Cronin–Emma Marrone– LeRoy Allen–Ken Turner– 
Glenn Ackley–Richard Blake–Jack Petersen–Dave Comee–  
Leon St. Pierre–Gerry Finn–Joe Rybka–Bob Grant– 
Dr. Joseph Troll and James Beane

True to the name, through 2016, the committee awarded scholar-
ships to 89 individual students totaling $129,750.00.

Additionally, the committee quietly disbursed to members and 
their families, in times of medical or personal issues, benevolent 
aid totaling $147,200.00 over the same 24 years. This is what our 
Scholarship and Benevolence Fund is about.

In 2015, the Board of Directors established the Scholarship and 
Benevolence Charitable Trust, and appointed 5 trustees to oversee 
it. Noted previously, the committee’s dream in 1992 was to get 
to a base line fund of $100,00.00. The committee, as of April 1, 
2017, oversees a Trust balance now at $203,341.08. Yes, quite a 
milestone.

The fund’s success over the past 24 years has been accom-
plished with, unfortunately, only a 25% support level from The 
Association’s membership. The committee has difficulty under-
standing why 75% of the membership does not support the S&B 
year after year. Your participation this special year, and beyond, is 
encouraged.

Please make an effort to actively support the Scholarship and 
Benevolence tournament. This annual event is the sole fundraising 
mechanism for the Scholarship and Benevolence Charitable Trust 
Fund that supports scholarship and benevolent aid for all members 
and their family.

Moving forward, the S&B tournament committee is finalizing 
plans for the 25th Annual Scholarship and Benevolence Golf 
Tournament at Oak Hill Country Club in Fitchburg on July 17, 
2017.

Those not familiar with this year’s venue; Oak Hill has a long and 
distinguished past in Massachusetts golf.

Established in 1918, work began on nine holes in May of 1919, 
under the direction of golf architect Wayne Stiles of Boston, and 
opened for play on July 4, 1921. The success of the club encouraged 
the club’s founders to expand the golf course to 18 holes. Famed 
golf course architect Donald Ross was hired in 1925 to develop 
plans for the new holes. Work on the new nine began in 1925 and 
was ready for play on July 27, 1927.

The grand opening featured a 36-hole match between U.S. Open 
Champion Tommy Armour and Massachusetts Open Champion 
Johnny Farrell, where Ferrell established the initial course record 
with his 2nd round 70, defeating Armour by three shots. History 
buffs will note that Johnny Farrell went on to win the 1928 U. S. 
Open, defeating Bobby Jones in a 36-hole playoff by one stroke at 
Olympia Fields Country Club outside of Chicago.

Oak Hill has hosted, 12 MGA Championships, 3 New England 
Amateurs, 3 New England PGA Championships, 2 WGAM 
Championships, the 1996 Tri-State matches and countless MGA 
and USGA qualifying events.

Our host for the 25th annual tournament is Scott Lagana, CGCS, 
superintendent at Oak Hill since 2001.

Affiliate and Friend members should note that solicitations for 
sponsorship options are in the works. Contact the Association’s 
Executive Director, Don Hearn for specific details.

As we celebrate the 25th anniversary of the scholarship and benevo-
lence tournament, we lay the groundwork for the next 25 years and 
beyond. The fund benefits all members and their families but only 
exists with your active support.

Look for details in future NEWSLETTERS and mailings, circle 
the July 17, 2017 date and make the commitment to support your 
scholarship and benevolence fund.

Get involved, plan on playing Oak Hill CC, or donate your time at 
the day of the event if you cannot play, attend the dinner, donate a 
round of golf or a special prize or become a sponsor.

If you have not participated in the past, get off the sidelines; plan 
on this year as your personnel stepping off point. This tournament 
supports all GCSANE members and your families.

See you at Oak Hill.

By Bob Healey
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For Immediate Release: April 5, 2017 

Norton, MA — The Massachusetts Golf Association (MGA) and 
Women’s Golf Association of Massachusetts (WGAM) announced 
that the two organizations will merge operations, effective January 
1, 2018.

Following a successful vote of the WGAM membership on 
Saturday at a Special Meeting prior to its Annual Spring Meeting, 
the merger was approved by the MGA membership by a unani-
mous vote during a Special Meeting of the MGA Members held on 
Tuesday, April 4th at Golf House in Norton, Massachusetts.

“It is a historic time for amateur golf with our two organizations 
coming together for the good of the game,” said Tom Bagley, 
president of the MGA. “This merger will allow us to continue what 
these two organizations have established but also bring a concerted 
focus to growing golf and bringing it to even more people through-
out the Commonwealth.”

The long-standing organizations serving their respective golf 
communities for a combined 231 years will become one under the 
name of Massachusetts Golf Association and will proudly represent 
and serve the golfers and member clubs of the Bay State.

As previously announced, the consolidated structure will have one 
governing board comprising men and women and a melding of 
enhanced services, including grow-the-game initiatives, champion-
ships, member events and tournaments, junior golf, handicapping, 
course rating, volunteer resources and opportunities, communica-
tions, marketing and business operations. It will also continue to 
provide a comprehensive suite of services to member clubs and 
expand the work of The First Tee of Massachusetts.

“We had more than 80 members brave a New England snow storm 
on April 1st to show their support of this merger,” said Leslie 
Logan, president of WGAM. “We are unified in our belief that 
this merger is in the best interest of women’s golf in our state. We 
are excited to move forward with our MGA partners to promote 
golf while respecting the history of the WGAM.”

The Letter of Intent to Merge was signed on November 7, 2016, 
and since that time the two organizations have been working 
together on a plan to fully integrate operations and governance 
beginning in January 2018.

“Much work and effort has been put forth by the WGAM and 
MGA board of directors and staff to prepare for the merger,” said 
Jesse Menachem, the MGA’s executive director. “Over the past six 
months, we have worked closely together to learn more about each 
other’s operations. This has been a tremendous opportunity for us 
to collectively identify best practices and streamline processes so 
that we can improve our services from top to bottom.”

Both organizations will continue to operate independently in 2017 
and no changes to the championship and special events schedules 
are anticipated in 2018.  

“By becoming one organization, we will be able to significantly 
enhance our programs and more effectively meet the ever-changing 
demands of current and future golfers,” said Cathleen Beach, 
the current WGAM executive director who will take on a new 
role beginning in 2018 as the director of women’s golf and player 
development.

For more information on each organization, please visit 
MGAlinks.org and WGAM.org.

Memberships from the MGA & WGAM gave the green light for 
the organizations to merge in 2018

Massachusetts Golf Association & Women’s Golf Association of 
Massachusetts Memberships Approve Plans to Merge Operations in 2018

http://www.mgalinks.org/
http://www.wgam.org/
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areas of greatest friction you and your GM will 
wrestle with, and how to fix them now before 
you’re down for the count.

7
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T
he relationship between a golf course superintendent and the general manager can 
be likened to a marriage of sorts. Two people coming together and working as a 
team. Inevitably there will be a honeymoon period that is pure bliss, but there will 
also be times that are challenging over the years together. Marriages remain strong 

because people work at it. Each individual knows their role and also knows what makes the 
other person happy. Such it is in so many ways with the golf course superintendent and general 
manager relationship.

There was a time in which many clubs operated with independent department heads, but 
that has long been trending toward the general manager/COO concept and many superinten-
dents find themselves reporting to a general manager rather than a green chairman or directly 
to a club’s board of directors. The general manager needs the superintendent to perform their 
magic and the superintendent needs the GM to help get things approved and be supportive of 
the initiatives of the department. Similar to a marriage, it is a give-and-take proposition. When 
a relationship works there is nothing better, but when it sours it becomes difficult for people to 
work with each other. If a superintendent does not have the respect and support of his general 
manager, then it is likely that a job change is on the horizon.

To understand what makes for a great relationship it is important to know the areas of great-
est friction between these two key management positions at a golf course.

1.COMMUNICATION
More superintendents lose their jobs over an inability to communicate than over an 
inability to grow grass. 

It is extremely important to meet with the general manager as often as possible in a formal 
setting to discuss what has been accomplished and also what is planned for the days, weeks 
and months ahead. Knowing what the membership/players want is often expressed through 
membership comments to the board of directors or general manager directly. Like it or not it is 
imperative that they be shared. Through proper communication the general manager can become 
an advocate of the department and the work that is being done to meet or exceed expectations.

2.UNDERSTANDING CLUB GOALS
Golf course superintendents are trained to 
provide exceptional golf course conditions. 

Anything that stands in the way of that is counter-
culture to most superintendents’ way of thinking. 
However, the goals of the club are more important 
than the goals of any one department head. Superin-
tendents should never put the goals of the department 
ahead of the goals of the business. While tee times with 
7-minute intervals or hosting Monday outings may not 
be met with open arms by superintendents, if they 
provide the finances that support an operating budget 
and buy adequate equipment then it all contributes to 
the success of the facility.

golfcourseindustry.com       NOVEMBER 2013          17          

For more
Check out this issue’s app version, as well as the Superintendent 
Radio Network, for an exclusive podcast between SRN Host Kyle 
Brown and Bruce Williams that continues the discussion about 
how to improve your relationship with not only your general 
manager, but with other department heads at your facility.

R·A·D · I ·O N·E ·T ·W·O·R ·K

By Bruce R. Williams, CGCS
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3.INTERDEPARTMENTAL COLLABORATION
A general manager who I worked for told me how important it was for his depart-
ment heads and departments to get along. One of the roles of the general manager 

is to keep as many people happy in the organization as possible. With any type of disharmony 
this can create major problems for the GM. The golf professional, superintendent, chef, 
HR department head, controller and all must work cohesively. Superintendents should 
go out of their way to make this happen.

4.TEAM CONCEPT
There is an old adage of “together we win and divided we fall.” Every department 
is a part of the success of the operation of a club. From the receptionist at the 

front desk to the locker room attendant each and every person and department adds to 
the experience of a member. Thoughts of giving blame to others and compartmentalizing 
things with the thought of “that’s not my job” will encumber operations and develop ill 
will in the organization.

5.BUDGET ADHERENCE
It should always be important for any department head to meet their budget 
expectations. Clubs are a business. General managers run the business and are 

often judged partially on adherence to the overall club budget. Golf course maintenance 
is a big figure in that overall club budget. Many managers are given a bonus that has a 
component they are graded on for meeting their forecasted budget. When the golf course 
superintendent’s portion of the overall budget is greater than forecast then it could cost 
the manager some money.

6.LOYALTY
In a beautiful relationship there is a huge amount of trust between the superin-
tendent and GM. There are often private discussions of a sensitive nature and 

those comments need to be considered privileged information. There will be times to 
disagree behind closed doors but it is very important that the two individuals be supportive 
of each other and work with a united front when dealing with the board and committees.

7.PROFESSIONAL ANIMOSITY
Nobody likes to talk about it but egos can get in the way of superintendents and 
GMs. There is no room for this and ultimately it is seldom that a superintendent 

will win the battle of egos. Set the egos aside. If the facility succeeds there is plenty of 
room for accolades for all and that often ends in above-average compensation or bonuses.

“Loyalty is not 
something that you can 
turn on or off. You are 
either loyal or you are 
not. Be honest and be 
supportive. It is very 
important to be there 
working alongside the 

GM not only when 
times are good but 

when they are bad as 
well. Be the go to guy 

that gets it done”

Some superintendents desire a long 
career at the facility where they work 
and stay there for decades. Others 

choose to move up the career ladder and move on to greater 
responsibilities and much higher compensation levels. I have 
found that the general manager can be so important in helping the 
superintendent in his career advancement. 

I consider all of the managers who I have worked with and 
the general managers that I have worked for as key people in 
mentoring me over the years. Watching, listening, learning from 
how they manage people and handle leadership responsibilities 
has been important. Those GMs that take the time and have an 

active interest in helping your grow are the best kind of people to 
work for.

What are your existing skills and what skills might you need to 
move on in your career? The gap that might exist can be learned 
when given opportunities to take on more responsibility or learn 
new skills through external education and support of networking 
opportunities and service through industry associations. 

Some of my peers have attained certifications, received 
graduate degrees, learned a new language and managed other 
departments and projects beyond the normal scope that they were 
hired for. All of that bodes well to advance within the organization 
you work for or if you will need those skills on your next job.  

Advancing your career 
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“When a relationship works there is nothing better, 
but when it sours it becomes difficult for people to 
work with each other. If a superintendent does not 
have the respect and support of his general manager, 
then it is likely that a job change is on the horizon.”

departments may be headed in different direc-
tions and the left hand won’t know what the 
right hand is doing.

Check your ego at the door. I worked for 
a wonderful GM in Jim Brewer who was at 
LACC for 37 years. Not a day went by in which 
I would tell myself that I was entering Mr. 
Brewer’s kingdom and he was King! He was 
the boss and I had the utmost respect for him. 
The buck stopped with him and while we both 
were well respected in our industries there was 
no room for any level of discord. Department 
heads worked in unison and that was all a part 
of what made The Los Angeles Country Club 
the great club that it was.

Budgets are guidelines that a superinten-
dent tries to adhere to. Through the use of 
proper purchasing, labor management and 
resource management most years’ budgets 
should be met. In the years disasters take 
place, or unexpected circumstances, then it is 
important the GM be informed monthly of any 
variances and also if the board needs to make 
overall adjustments due to down revenues.

Loyalty is not something that you can turn 
on or off. You are either loyal or you are not. 
Be honest and be supportive. It is very impor-

tant to be there working alongside the GM 
not only when times are good but when they 
are bad as well. Be the go to guy that gets it 
done. When the superintendent is the guy you 
can count on and also the guy that has your 
backside covered it is the glue that holds the 
relationship together.

TIES THAT BIND. The happiest of superinten-
dents are those people who love going to 
work each and every day. A major part of that 
is liking the people you work with and who 
you work for. 

We don’t always get to choose who we 
work for but we all get to choose whether or 
not we want to make that relationship work. 
There are so many upsides for you, your career 
and the success of the facility to not want to 
work hard to make the superintendent and 
general manager relationship work. Make it 
a priority each and every day and you won’t 
be disappointed. GCI

Bruce Williams, CGCS, is principal for both 
Bruce Williams Golf Consulting and Executive 
Golf Search. He’s GCI’s senior contributing 
editor.

MAKING THE MAGIC. If we know what the major 
potential issues are in a relationship then what 
can be done to be sure the honeymoon lasts 
forever? Several ideas that will work should 
be put on a checklist to evaluate each and 
every year.

As a superintendent use effective com-
munication with weekly meetings with the 
GM. It is best to also play the golf course or 
at least tour it so there are no surprises. I 
have never met a general manager that likes 
surprises. Hearing about a mainline break in 
the irrigation system should not come from 
golfers but be reported immediately to the 
front office. With today’s technology we can 
be in touch almost instantaneously with our 
supervisors.

Early on in my career I was told of a general 
manager that had a plaque on her wall, behind 
her desk, that said “Bring Me Solutions, Don’t 
Bring Me Problems.” Any superintendent that 
follows that premise will surely have a great 
relationship with their GM.

Be sure to understand the mission, vision 
and goals of the facility. This should be shared 
with your staff and explained thoroughly to 
all new hires. If those items don’t exist then 

The benefits
Some of the benefits of a strong relationship have been 
discussed. But none is more important than having the general 
manager serve as an advocate for the golf course superintendent. 

Each club has a different governance structure but most 
utilize the general manager as the conduit for information from department heads to the 
board of directors, finance committee, etc. Therefore the GM should be serving as an 
advocate and spokesperson to advance the needs of the greens department. 

If the superintendent communicates effectively, is a team player, is loyal and runs 
his department with fiscal prudence then it is likely that the GM will carry the proper 
message to the leadership of the club to get the resources required to meet the goals and 
expectations of the club.
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Divot Drift

As in the past, The Newsletter continues to invite 
Affiliate members to submit a press release about new 
personnel, new products or a company bio. We will print 
each and every release free of charge. This is a great 
way to advertise for free. Who said nothing in this world 
is free? Free advertising to better your company, wow 
what an offer.

GCSANE Offers Website Banner advertising at 
www.gcsane.org
The price is $500 for one year which will be re-occurring annually from 
your first billing unless otherwise specified.

For more information, please contact Kris Armando 
at 508-745-8555 or karmando8@gmail.com

Past issues of the NEWSLETTER are available 

using this link: http://bit.ly/GCSANEnewsletters.

Back Issues!

Congratulations to:

Larry Cuoco on his new position as the equipment 
technician/mechanic at Green Hill Golf Course in 
Worcester, MA

Welcome new members:

Matt Powell, 
Superintendent, Dedham Country and Polo Club

Charles Malatesta, 
Superintendent, Mt. Pleasant Golf Club

Brendan Flynn, 
Assistant Superintendent, Salem Country Club

Ken Sprague, 
Affiliate, U.S. Paving Services

U.S. Pavement Services, 
Friend of the Association

 

1 mm. & 2mm. Top Dressing Sand 
Rootzone Mixes   HD & Buff Bunker Sand 

Divot Blends  Tee Mixes 
Bridging Stone  Cart Path Mix   Soil Blend 

 

We will customize blends to meet your specific needs! 

435 Lancaster Street, Leominster, MA 01453 

Ed Downing
Cell: 978-230-2300  Email: ed@nesoils.com

Bob Doran
Cell: 978-230-2244  Email: bob@nesoils.com

Office: 978-466-1844 Fax: 978-466-1882

http://bit.ly/GCSANEnewsletters
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Please patronize these Friends of the Association
Agresource, Inc.

100 Main St. 
Amesbury, MA 01913

Quality Compost, Soil & Mulch.

Dave Harding office: (978) 388-5110 
cell: (978) 904-1203

Mike Carignan 978-270-9132 
mcarignan@agresourceinc.com

www.agresourceinc.com

Allen’s Seed

693 S. County Trail 
Exeter, RI 02822

Specializing in quality seed, fertilizer, chemicals, 
& related golf course maintenance supplies.

1-800-527-3898 
info@allenseed.com

www.allensseed.com

Atlantic Golf & Turf

9 Industrial Boulevard 
Turners Falls, MA 01376

Specializing in agronomy through 
the distribution of fertilizer, seed & 
chemicals throughout New England.

Chris Cowan (413) 530-5040 
Paul Jamrog (401) 524-3322 
Scott Mackintosh CPAg (774) 551-6083 
Michelle Maltais (401) 835-0287

www.atlanticgolfandturf.com

A-OK Turf Equipment Inc.

1357 Main St. 
Coventry, RI 02816-8435

Lastec, Tycrop, Blec, Wiedenmann, 
Therrien, Graden, Sweep & Fill, 
Baroness, & used equipment.

Mike Cornicelli (401) 826-2584

Asphalt Services, Inc

210 New Boston Street 
Woburn, MA 01801

(781) 938-6800

Providing asphalt paving for golf car 
paths, walkways & parking lots. We 
also specialize in drainage, seal coating, 
crack sealing & line painting.

www.pavewithasi.com

Barenbrug USA

Great in Grass

10549 Hammond Hill Road 
East Otto, NY 14729

Bruce Chapman, Territory Manager 
(401) 578-2300

BASF Turf & Ornamental

PO Box 111 
West Dennis, MA 02670

“We don’t make the turf. 
We make it better.”

Pete Jacobson (919) 530-9062 
peter.jacobson@basf.com

BACKED by BAYER

Building on an already solid foundation of 
proven products to help you succeed.

Brian Giblin (508) 439-9809 
brian.giblin@bayer.com

John Bresnahan (413) 374-4102 
john.bresnahan@bayer.com

www.backedbybayer.com

Beals & Thomas, Inc.

144 Turnpike Road 
Southborough, MA 01772

32 Court Street 
Plymouth, MA 02360

Civil Engineers–Landscape Architects–Land 
Surveyors–Planners–Environmental Specialists

Sarah Stearns 508-366-0560 
sstearns@bealsandthomas.com

Beals & Thomas specializes in golf course site 
design services including irrigation pond analysis 
& design, drainage & utility improvements, 
permitting, hydrogeologic evaluations, 
construction administration, boundary & 
topographic surveys, master planning  
& project design.

The Cardinals, Inc.

166 River Rd., PO Box 520 
Unionville, CT 06085

Golf course & landscape supplies.

John Callahan (860) 916-3947 
Dennis Friel (617) 755-6558

Cavicchio Greenhouses, Inc.

110 Codjer Lane 
Sudbury, MA 01776

Annuals, perennials, garden mums,  
ground covers, loam, & mulch.

Darren Young (978) 443-7177

Charles C. Hart Seed Co., Inc.

304 Main St. 
Wethersfield, CT 06109

Authorized distributor for Bayer, Syngenta, 
Grigg Brothers foliar fertilizers, & Aquatrols. 
Specializing in custom seed blends.

Robin Hayes (508) 237-2642

Country Club Enterprises

PO Box 670, 29 Tobey Rd. 
W. Wareham, MA 02676

Club Car golf cars, Carryall utility vehicles.

Keith Tortorella (508) 982-4820 
Danny Brown (603) 365-6751 
Mike Giles (978) 454-5472

Crop Production Services

Suppliers of Chemicals, 
Fertilizer, & Grass Seed

(978) 685-3300  
Nick Burchard (401) 601-7213 
Chip Sorblom (774) 450-5371

www.cpsagu.com

DAF Services, Inc.

20 Lawnacre Rd. 
Windsor Locks, CT 06096

Custom pumping solutions. Custom pump 
controls. Complete pump service. 
Serving all of New England.

Dick Young (860) 623-5207

DeLea Sod Farms

486 Church Street 
Wood River Junction, RI 02894

DeLea Sod Farms provides first quality 
tallgrasses & bentgrass to the landscape 
& golf markets. Full line of U.S. Silica 
Greens topdressing & bunker sands.

Scott McLeod 800-344-7637 
smcleod@deleasod.com

www.deleasod.com

Dependable Petroleum Service

One Roberts Road 
Plymouth, MA 02360

UST / AST facility maintenance, 
installation & compliance testing.

Bruce Garrett / Francis Turner 
(508) 747-6238

bgarrett@dependablecompany.com 
www.dependablecompany.com
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DGM Systems

153A Foster Center Road 
Foster, RI 02825

Golf & Sports Turf Specialty Products & Services

Office (401) 647-0550 
Manny Mihailides (401) 524-8999 
David Mihailides (401) 742-1177

Visit www.dgmsystems.com

ezLocator

115 Lordvale Boulevard 
North Grafton, MA 01536

A New Course Everyday!

Steve Boucini, Representative 
(508) 561-4079 
sboucini@gmail.com

www.ezlocator.com

Five Star Golf Cars & 
Utility Vehicles

724 MacArthur Boulevard 
Pocasset, MA 02559

E-Z GO Golf Cars, Cushman Utility Vehicles

Doug Hopper (401) 787-0514 
Tim Russell (603) 557-3463

G. Fialkosky Lawn Sprinklers

PO Box 600645 
Newton, MA 02460

Irrigation services to golf courses 
throughout New England.

Gary Fialkosky (617) 293-8632

www.garyfialkoskylawnsprinklers.com

Harrell’s LLC

19 Technology Drive 
Auburn, MA 01501

Turf & Ornamental supplies.

Chuck Bramhall (508) 400-0600 
Jim Cohen (978) 337-0222 
Mike Kroian (401) 265-5353 
Mike Nagle (508) 380-1668

Hartney Greymont

433 Chestnut Street 
Needham, MA 02492

Hartney Greymont is a company that specializes 
in tree care, landscape services, strategic 
woodland management & plant healthcare.

Adam Cervin (781)444-1227 ext. 6807

www.hartney.com

Helena Chemical Company

101 Elm Street 
Hatfield, MA 01038

National distributors of all your turf 
chemicals & fertilizers. Extensive line 
of Helena Branded wetting agents, 
foliars, micro nutrients & adjuvants.

Louis Bettencourt, CGCS (978) 580-8166 
Chris Leonard (339) 793-3705

www.helenachemical.com

Highland Financial Group

93 Worcester Street, Suite 103 
Wellesley, MA 02481

Provides insurance, financial planning & services.

Donna Walsh (781) 890-2958 
donna.walsh@axa-advisors.com

www.hfngrp.com

Hillcrest Turf Services

Mike Parks (617) 852-0479

Providing Air2G2 air injection, Imants 
root pruning, Rotadairon dethatching, 
Weidenman Super 600 & Seeding Services.

International Golf  
Construction Co.

5 Purcell Rd. 
Arlington, MA 02474

Golf course construction.

Antonios Paganis 
(781) 648-2351 
(508) 428-3022

Irrigation Management & Services

21 Lakeview Ave. 
Natick, MA 01760

Irrigation consultation, design, 
& system evaluation.

Bob Healey, ASIC, CID (508) 653-0625

Ken Jones Tire, Inc.

71-73 Chandler St. 
Worcester, MA 01613

Distributor of tires for lawn & garden, trucks, 
cars, industrial equipment, & golf cars.

Gerry Jones (508) 755-5255

LaCorte Equipment

LaCorte Equipment is your premier John  
Deere Golf Distributor in the Northeast.

John Winskowicz (978) 471-8351 
Bill Rockwell (508) 789-5293 
Dan Paradise (978) 853-2916 
Eric Berg (516) 473-3321

Call or visit our website at 
www.lacorteequipment.com

Larchmont  
Engineering & Irrigation

11 Larchmont Lane 
Lexington, MA 02420

Offering a full range of inventory for 
irrigation drainage, pumps, fountains & 
landscape lighting products & services for all 
of your residential & commercial needs.

(781) 862-2550 Susan Tropeano, 
Tim Fitzgerald tim@larchmont-eng.com

Lazaro’s Golf Course 
Supplies & Accessories

dba Hammond Paint & Chemical Co., Inc.

738 Main St., Suite 223 
Waltham, MA 02154

Complete line for all your of golf course 
supplies. Par Aide, Standard, Eagle 
One, turf & ornamentals, aquatics, turf 
marking paint, safety items, adjuvants.

Joe Lazaro–cell: (617) 285-8670 
Fax: (781) 647-0787 
Email: jlazaro698@aol.com

www.lazarogolfcoursesupplies.com

Maher Services

71 Concord Street 
N. Reading, MA 01864

Well drilling, pump service & well maintenance

Peter Maher cell: (781) 953-8167 
or (978) 664-WELL (9355) 
Fax (978) 664-9356

www.maherserv.com

Maltby & Company

30 Old Page Street, P.O. Box 364 
Stoughton, MA 02072

Provides expert tree pruning, tree removal 
& tree planting ser-vices. Our two other 
divisions include Natural Tree & Lawn Care, 
which treats for winter moth caterpillars, 
ticks & mosquitoes etc. Forest Floor 
recycling manufactures color enhanced 
mulch & natural composted leaf mulch.

For more information or to speak with one of our 
arborists please call 
Bill Maltby at (781) 344-3900

Please patronize these Friends of the Association
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MAS Golf Course 
Construction LLC

51 Saddle Hill Rd. 
Hopkinton, MA 01748

Fulfilling all your renovation 
and construction needs.

Matthew Staffieri (508) 243-2443

www.masgolfconstruction.com

McNulty Construction Corp.

P. O. Box 3218 
Framingham, MA 01705

Asphalt paving of cart paths, walkways, 
parking areas; imprinted asphalt.

John McNulty (508) 879-8875

MTE, Inc. – 
Turf Equipment Solutions

118 Lumber Lane,  
Tewksbury, MA 01864

New England’s source for equipment 
sales, service & parts. New & pre-owned 
mowers, tractors, attachments & much 
more from: Jacobsen, Turfco, Smithco, 
Ventrac, Redexim, Neary Grinders, Ryan, 
Buffalo Turbine, Mahindra, Husqvarna, 
Gravely, Standard, Par-Aide & others.

Office: (978) 654-4240.

Mark Casey: (617) 990-2427 
Matt Lapinski: (978) 551-0093

Mungeam Cornish 
Golf Design, Inc.

195 SW Main Street 
Douglas, MA 01516

Golf course architects

Office: (508) 476-5630 
Cell: (508) 873-0103 
Email: info@mcgolfdesign.com

Contact: Mark A. Mungeam, ASGCA

www.mcgolfdesign.com

New England Specialty Soils

435 Lancaster Street 
Leominster, MA 01453

1mm. Top Dressing Sand, High Density Bunker 
Sand, Rootzone Mixes, Tee Blends, Divot Mixes, 
Bridging Stone, Cart Path Mix, Infield Mixes, 
Inorganic Amendments, SLOPE LOCK Soil.

Ed Downing (978) 230-2300 
Bob Doran (978) 230-2244 
Scott Whitcomb (781) 789-8762

www.nesoils.com

New England Turf

P.O. Box 777,  
West Kingston, RI 02892

Phone: (800) 451-2900 
Ernie Ketchum (508) 364-4428 
Mike Brown (508) 272-1827

www.newenglandturf.com

NMP Golf Construction Corp.

25 Bishop Ave. 
Ste. A-2, Williston, VT 05495

Golf course construction

Mario Poirier (888) 707-0787

Northeast Golf & Turf Supply

6 Dearborn Road 
Peabody, MA 01960

Complete line of Golf Course, 
Landscape & Lawn Care

Construction & Maintenance Supplies

Tom Rowell (978) 317-0673 
Jeff Brown (508) 868-8495 
Dan Ricker (978) 317-7320

North Shore Hydroseeding

20 Wenham St. 
Danvers, MA 01923

Hydroseeding & erosion control services.

Brian King (978) 762-8737

www.nshydro.com

On-Course Golf Inc., 
Design/Build

16 Maple Street 
Acton, MA 01720

We serve all your remodeling & renovation 
needs. You can trust your project with us! 
We make you look good!

Sean Hanley (978) 337-6661

www.on-coursegolf.com

Putnam Pipe Corp.

Hopkinton & Taunton

Underground water, sewer, & drain pipe 
& fittings-Erosion & sediment control 
material. Free delivery & 24-hour service.

David Putnam toll free (855)-GETPIPE

Read Custom Soils

5 Pond Park Road, Suite 1 
Hingham, MA 02043

Custom soil blending, top dressing 
sands, Root zone blends, “early green” 
black sand, divot & cart path mixes.

Mark Pendergrast, Garrett Whitney 
(888) 475-5526

www.readcustomsoils.com

Saturated Solutions

18 Evergreen Road 
Northford, CT 06472

Greg Moore (203) 980-1301

Saturated Solutions is the sole distributor of the 
Air2G2 Machine for sales & contracted services. 
Replenish your soils with oxygen when it needs 
it most in any conditions with no disruption.

saturatedsolutionsllc.com

Select Source

3208 Peach Street 
Erie, PA 16508

National, full line distributor of turf, 
ornamental & specialty products. Exclusive 
distributor of Prime Source branded 
pesticides & specialty products.

Mike Blatt, Northeast Territory Manager 
(814) 440-7658

SiteOne Landscape Supply, LLC

300 Colonial Parkway, Suite 600 
Roswell, GA 30076

Offering our customers the most complete line 
of products, service & expertise in the industry.

Ron Tumiski (800) 321-5325 ext. 6219

Slater Farms 
(Holliston Sand Products)

P. O. Box 1168, Tifft Rd. 
Slatersville, RI 02876

USGA recommended topdressing, 
root-zone mixes, compost, pea stone, 
angular & traditional bunker sand.

Bob Chalifour, CGCS (Ret.) 
(401) 766-5010 
Cell: (860) 908-7414

Please patronize these Friends of the Association
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Sodco Inc.

PO Box 2 
Slocum, Rl 02877

1-800-341-6900

Black Beauty, Tall Fescue, Green & Fairway 
Height Bent, Short Cut Black Beauty, 
Short Cut Blue, 90-10 Fine Fescue

Installation options available 
Contact: Pat Hogan, Alicia Pearson

SOLitude Lake Management

Since 1998, SOLitude Lake Management 
has been committed to providing full service 
lake, pond & fisheries management services 
that improve water quality, preserve natural 
resources, & reduce our environmental 
footprint. Services, consulting, & aquatic 
products are available nationwide.

Tracy Fleming 888-480-5253

www.solitudelakemanagement.com.

Southwest Putting  
Greens of Boston

P.O. Box 827 
Westford, MA 01886

Synthetic turf, tee lines, practice greens, 
outdoor & indoor practice facilities.

Douglas Preston (978) 250-5996

Sportscapes Unlimited LLC

PO Box 1686 
Duxbury, MA 02332

Specializing in fairway aeration & 
cleanup, deep tine aeration, Air2G2 
aeration & full seeding services.

Mike Lucier 
617-913-8958 
mijke@sportscapesunlimited.com

sportscapesunlimited.com

Stumps Are Us Inc.

Manchester, NH

Professional stump chipping service.

Brendan McQuade (603) 625-4165

Syngenta Professional Products

P.O. Box 1775 
Wells, ME 04090

Melissa Hyner Gugliotti (860) 221-5712

Target Specialty Products

165 Grove Street, Suite 70 
Franklin, MA 02038

Supplier of fertilizer, chemicals & grass seed.

Jim Pritchard, Territory Manager 401-862-1098 
Glenn Larrabee 774-670-8880

Tartan Farms, LLC

P.O. Box 983 
West Kingston, RI 02892

Dave Wallace  (401) 641-0306

Tom Irwin Inc.

13 A Street 
Burlington, MA 01803

(800) 582-5959

 We bring you a network of professionals and 
innovative solutions dedicated to your success.

With Tom Irwin, you’re not alone.

Tree Tech, Inc.

6 Springbrook Rd 
Foxboro, MA 02035

Foxboro, Wellesley, Fall River

Full service tree service specializing in 
zero impact tree removal, stump grinding, 
tree pruning & tree risk assessments by 
our team of Certified Arborists.

Andy Felix (508) 543-5644

Tuckahoe Turf Farms, Inc.

PO Box 167  
Wood River Junction, Rl 02894

Many varieties of turfgrass sod for  
the golf course.  
Bentgrass, Bluegrass, Fine and Tall 
Fescues, Blends and Mixes.

800-556-6985

Joe Farina 774-260-0093

jfarina@tuckahoeturf.com

Turf Enhancement Enterprises

Featuring Floratine products, JRM tines 
and bed knives and Greenleaf Turbo 
Drop air induction spray nozzles.

Tom Fox 508-450-9254

Brian Juneau 781-738-3201 

Turf Products

157 Moody Rd. 
Enfield, CT 06082

Toro Equipment & Irrigation–
Serving the industry since 1970

800-243-4355

Bill Conley, Dave Dynowski,

Nat Binns (332) 351-5189 
Tim Berge (860) 490-2787, 
Andy Melone (508) 561-0364

www.turfproductscorp.com

U.S. Pavement Services

41 Industrial Parkway

Woburn, MA  01801

Ken Sprague 781-825-3290

Providing asphalt paving, cart paths and 
walkways, line striping and concrete work. 

Valley Green

14 Copper Beech Drive 
Kingston, MA 02364

Phone: (413) 533-0726 
Fax: (413) 533-0792

“Wholesale distributor of turf products”

Doug Dondero (508) 944-3262 
Jon Targett (978) 855-0932 
Joe Trosky (860) 508-9875

Winding Brook Turf Farm

Wethersfield, CT 06109 
Kathy Arcari (401) 639-5462

Please patronize these Friends of the Association
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Golf Course Superintendents Association of New England 
The Newsletter–Rate Schedule

Send all Newsletter ads to:
Don Hearn, CGCS

300 Arnold Palmer Blvd., Norton, MA 02766
Email: donhearn@gcsane.org

Member Rates:
Monthly 
Rate 

4 Times  
Per Yr.
(Save 5%)

6 Times  
Per Yr.
(Save 10%)

8 Times  
Per Yr.
(Save 10%)

Annual 
Rate
(Save 15%)

  ❏  1/4 page (vertical; 3.75” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $ 90.00 ❏  $ 342.00 ❏  $ 486.00 ❏  $ 648.00 ❏  $ 918.00

  ❏  1/2 page (horizontal; 7.5” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $150.00 ❏  $ 570.00 ❏  $ 810.00 ❏  $1080.00 ❏  $1530.00

  ❏  Full Page (vertical; 7.5” wide x 10” deep) ❏  $200.00 ❏  $ 760.00 ❏  $1080.00 ❏  $1440.00 ❏  $2040.00

Non-Member Rates: *All payments must be received in full before the ad appears in The Newsletter.

  ❏  1/4 page (vertical; 3.75” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $120.00 ❏  $456.00 ❏  $648.00 ❏  $ 864.00 ❏  $1224.00

  ❏  1/2 page (horizontal; 7.5” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $180.00 ❏  $684.00 ❏  $972.00 ❏  $1296.00 ❏  $1836.00

  ❏  Full Page (vertical; 7.5” wide x 10” deep) ❏  $240.00 ❏  $912.00 ❏  $1296.00 ❏  $1728.00 ❏  $2448.00

Ad Preparation Specifications:
File Specifications for Ads Supplied in Digital Format: Formats preferred are .GIF, JPG, and PDF. Full color is avail-
able with all ads. Please send ads to Don Hearn at the email address below.

THE NEWSLETTER DISPLAY ADVERTISING ORDER FORM

Company Name:	  Phone:�

Address:�

Contact Name:	  Email:�

Issues (List month and total number):�

�

Amount of Check: 	 (Made payable to “GCSANE”)

* Deadline for ads: The first of the month for that month’s issue.


